Aunstralian Government

Attorney-General’s Department
Deputy Seeretary
Integrity and International Group

18/6686

Mr Jason Lange

Executive Director

Office of Best Practice Regulation
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
Dear Mr Lange

Aunstralian Human Rights Conmmission Regulations 1989

[ am writing to the Office of Best Practice Regulation (OBPR) regarding the dustralion Human
Rights  Commission  Regulations 1989 {the AHRC Regulations) which, as per the
Legislation Acr 2003, is scheduled to sunset on 1 October 2019,

The Attorney-Creneral’s Department certifies that the AHRC Regulations are operating effectively
and efficiently, and that therefore a Regulation Impact Statement iz not required for thesc
regulations to be remade.

The assessment that the regolations are operating effectively and efficiently has been informed by a
consultation process which involved the Australian Human Rights Commission and relevant
apencies and stakeholders, over a six week period.

| acknowledge that OBPR will publish this letter for transparency purposes.

If vou have any queries about this advice, please contact _J]'

Yours sincerely

Ham

Deputy Secretary
Attorney-General s Department

1Z July 2019
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